Sonke Gender Justice Network’s Oral Submissions to the Select Committee on Security and Constitutional Development on the Traditional Courts Bill on 19 September 2012
Introduction by Mbuyiselo Botha and Hozi Mahatlani. Our slot is being shared with Hozi Mahatlani as our partner.

Our position on the Bill is aligned with the position of the Alliance of Rural Democracy of which Sonke is a member and which was presented to the Committee yesterday. Accordingly, our view is that the Bill should be scrapped in its entirety.

This oral submission will however, be a summary of some of our key gender issues with the Bill - 

Procedural Issues:

The process preceding the drafting of the Bill was flawed rendering the Bill defective on the basis that only traditional leaders were consulted. This is confirmed in the Department of Justice’s 2008 memorandum on the Bill.

Rural communities, of which the majority of the population is women, were not consulted. Women have a great interest in the Bill considering the grave manifestations of inequality suffered by women namely, sexual and domestic violence, inequality in marriages and relationships and inequalities in terms of ownership of land etc. 

Women’s participation in the consultative process is essential based on women’s history of oppression and disadvantage.

The exclusionary consultative process that was followed is inconsistent with the public participatory process which is imperative under a constitutional democracy.

Substantive Issues:
The patriarchal nature of the proposed traditional courts with men presiding over the courts as the decision makers with powers that influence communities (The vast majority of traditional leaders are men) and women playing more passive roles in the courts perpetuates gender inequality and undermines women’s constitutional right to equality on the grounds of gender and sex (Section 9 of the Bill of Rights).

The equal representation of women as presiding officers in traditional courts can shift power imbalances and advance women’s rights.

This issue could be addressed by a mandatory imposition of 50% representation of women in traditional leadership and as presiding officers in the traditional courts. Traditional leaders should be voted in as presiding officers in the traditional courts through a democratic process.

Similarly, Lesbian, Gay, Transgender and Intersex people (LGBTI’s) need to be represented in traditional leadership to ensure that the rights and interest of LGBTI’s is represented. This proposal is made in pursuance of consideration of the high levels of discrimination against LGBTI’s in South Africa and in pursuance of advancing the rights of LGBTI’s as a marginalised group of persons.
